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 www.cardinhamschool.co.uk   

Telephone: 01208 821326 
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Monday 5th June 2023 
 

Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust  

  

Grow your mind; aim high.   Maths Award: Annie (Hedgehogs) Matty (Squirrels) Lenny (Fox) 

 Reading Award: Jowan I (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrels) Teagan (Fox)  

- English Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Kiefer (Squirrels) Alex (Fox) 

- Star Pupil Award: Ruan (Hedgehogs) Florence (Squirrels) Millie 

(Fox)  

- Additional pupil award: Bradley, Louise, Rowen, Ellen, Matilda for 

a fantastic effort in looking after and improving the garden and 

school grounds! 

 

 

Dear Cardinham Families,  

We hope that you have all had a restful and enjoyable half term holidays. We also hope that it’s 

been a ‘Joyful June’ so far. At the end of this newsletter, you will find a ‘Joyful June’ calendar 

from ACTION FOR HAPPINESS that we wanted to share with you. We would love to see any 

photos of you all taking part! 

The second half of Summer Term is an incredibly busy but exciting time! Please keep a close eye 

on our diary dates on our newsletter and website. We have added term dates and INSET dates 

for the next academic year so you are able to plan ahead. In this newsletter, you will also find a 

‘Friends of School’ update. 

A reminder that there is an INSET day on Friday 9th June so school is closed to all pupils. Also, 

Porthpean Camp is taking place next week meaning there will be a little disruption to clubs (see 

below). All Key Stage 2 pupil not going to camp are still to come to school as normal – Mr C will be 

teaching the children remaining in school. 

Best wishes, 

Mr D Jones 

Headteacher 

Clubs Next Week 

Due to staff members being on school camp 

next week, please be aware that there will be 

no Playground Leaders Club, Rounders Club or 

Coding Club. After School Club is available as 

an alternative if required. 

 

Summer Term Reminders  

  Please could children have sun cream applied 

before school. Children will also need sun hats and 

extra sun cream for a top up at lunch time if 

required. Please remember to send your child into 

school with plenty of drink to keep them hydrated 

throughout the day. 

      
 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB & EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS 

Due to whole staff training, please note on Monday 5th June there will be no After School Club or extra-

curricular clubs. Please make alternative childcare arrangements from the end of the school day if required.   

            

http://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/


 
ParentPay Consultation Outcome 

 

Thank you to those who offered feedback with regards to our 

proposed change to pre-ordering school dinners at home. As 

mentioned, this will help us save a huge amount of learning time 

in the morning and enable us to manage debts more effectively.  

 

We are planning to go ahead with this change in time for 

September 23/24 – next academic year.  
 

 We received two emails with some questions which was very 

helpful – we will now put together some information to answer 

these questions and make the transition as easy as possible.    

 

Next Steps: please look out for further information which will 

be sent out in time for every family to be ready for the 

September changes. 
 

 

Tesco Community Grant Scheme 

If you, or anyone you know, regularly shops in the Tesco Store in Wadebridge then please VOTE FOR CARDINHAM SCHOOL! 

Our application to the Tesco Community Grants Scheme has been successful and our project will be put forward to a customer 

vote in the Tesco Store in Wadebridge (PL27 7 HW). Voting will commence in store from the first week of July 2023 until the 

end of September 2023. Our grant is to… 

 

“Help us provide a huge sandpit with a cover and shelter for the youngest learners at Cardinham School” 

  

To vote, you will need to make a purchase within store of any value. You will receive one token per transaction and it's not 

necessary to purchase a carrier bag in order to receive a token. 
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Forest Friday Clothing 
Please be mindful that the weather is 

warming and children will require 

slightly different clothes for Forest 

Friday. Clothes need to be ‘lighter’ but 

it is still essential that children have 

all of their legs and arms covered – 

this is because we are now in tick 

season.  

 

Breaktime Snacks and Drinks at School 

At the last Family Forum, we discussed more flexibility with 

break time snacks. Moving forward, pupils can bring in a 

healthy snack for Breaktime but this is no longer limited to 

only fruit or veg as we understand that some pupils may need 

something more substantial to keep their energy levels high 

throughout the morning. As a rule, no chocolate, sweets, 

biscuits or crisps. The same applies for drinks – we will still 

promote water but understand that weak squash is needed 

for some to ensure pupils keep their fluid levels up – 

particularly in the summer. 

      

Message from 

‘Cardinham Friends of 

School’ 
 

Our Summer Fayre will be 

held on Wednesday 19th July 

from 2pm. We will provide 

more information in the 

near future. Everyone is 

welcome. We hope to see 

you there. Please see below 

for an overview of how your 

kind donations have been 

spent this academic year.  

Thank you for your 

continued support. 

 

- Hire for the Hall for Little 

Fawns (March - July) - 

£280  

- Gardening Club - £250 

- Pancakes - £23 

- Year 6 Leavers Treat - 

£120 

- Bench for New Garden - 

£240 

- Reception to Year 6 

Pantomime trip to Hall for 

Cornwall - £1021 

- Coach to the Hall for 

Cornwall - £650 

- Insurance - £100 a year 

£2684 

     
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Diary Dates: Cardinham School 

PLEASE NOTE: any new dates/times have been highlighted 

Mon 5th June Pupils Return to School. No ASC Club – whole staff training. 

Fri 9th June INSET DAY 

Mon 12th June Key Stage 2 Porthpean Camp 

Weds 21st June Deer Class School Trip to Kresen Kernow – more information to follow. 

Thurs 22nd June Y4 TPAT Sports Festival - more information to follow. 

Tues 27th June Sports Day - This year, we have decided to hold our Sports Day in the morning – we 

hope that this will be more accessible for families and it will also reduce the heat/sun 

risk associated with the midday sun which has been a factor over the past few years 

(this is of course wishful thinking!) Races will start at 9:30am and everyone is welcome! 

We hope to see you all there! 

Weds 28th June Y5/6 Mini Football Tournament with Lanivet - more information to follow. 

Tues 4th July Back Up Sports Day Date – Plans as above 

Tues 4th July SAVE THE DATE: Music Performances. Pupils in Year 1 to Year 6 have been 

working hard with their instrument learning this term. We would like to invite 

families to a performance to show their progress. Estimated start time from 

2:30pm. 

Thurs 13th July Open Afternoon/Class Assemblies - Please SAVE THE DATE. As part of our continued 

plan to increase the opportunity for parents/carers to come into school and engage with 

their child’s learning, we will be holding class assemblies/open afternoons in the 

afternoon on Thursday 13th July. We will provide more information nearer the time. 

Mon 17th July Key Stage 2 Performance at 1:30pm – SAVE THE DATE. More information to follow. 

Tues 18th July Key Stage 2 Performance at 5pm – SAVE THE DATE. More information to follow. 

Weds 19th July Friends of School Summer Fayre at 2pm - SAVE THE DATE. 

Mon 24th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly at 9:30am – Year 6 Parents/Carers SAVE THE DATE 

Tues 25th July Summer Term Ends. 2pm Collection. No After School Club 

Term Dates 2023/2024 

The term dates for next year can be found overleaf. Our INSET days can be seen below. 

Mon 4th Sept Autumn Term Starts: All Pupils Return  

Fri 29th Sept INSET DAY 

Mon 30th Oct INSET DAY 

Thurs 4th Jan INSET DAY 

Fri 5th Jan INSET DAY 

Fri 7th June INSET DAY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please could parents start collecting clothes for recycling as a parent has kindly 

arranged a collection for 23rd June 2023. All good quality items for re-use: clothes, 

paired shoes, handbags, belts and accessories welcome.  Please use your own bags. We 

look forward to receiving any donations. Thank you.  

 

 



 


